May 18, 2017

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

The Honorable Gary R. Herbert Governor State of Utah 350 North State Street, Suite 200 Salt Lake City, UT 84114-2220

Dear Governor Herbert:

I write to inform you in advance of my intent to resign from the office of U.S. Representative at the close of business on June 30, 2017. It has been a tremendous honor and privilege to serve the people of Utah as a Member of Congress. I look forward to working with you and others as a private citizen to continue to find ways to improve our remarkable State and Nation.

Jason E Chaffetz

U.S. Representative

Utah Third Congressional District